
HEBER PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 
 

REPORT TO BOARD OF DIRECTORS  
 

MEETING DATE: April 10, 2025 
 
FROM:  Madeline Dessert, General Manager 
    
SUBJECT:  General Managers Report  

HPUD Board Information: 
 
CSDA Special District Leadership Academy will be held in La Quinta April 21 – 24, 2025. 

Office: 

HPUD Offices will be closed April 18th for Good Friday.  

Meetings/Events: 
3/19: GM met with ICTC Director to discuss collaboration efforts  
3/24: GM, Director Sandoval and THG met with IC PW, Planning Department and CEO’s Office 
to discuss Childrens Park parking and opening 
3/24: GM and Director Sandoval attended the Heber Community Advisory Committee meeting  
3/26: GM and Grants Manager attended Imperial County Area Agency on Aging Public Hearing  
3/27: GM met with IID staff to discuss the Southwest Border Regional Commission’s (SBRC) 
Economic and Infrastructure Development (EID) Grant application 
3/27: GM, Grants Manager and Lead Operator participated in the IVC Career Expo  
4/3: GM met with Tom DuBoise Design to discuss progress on the Mc Cabe Ranch II Project  
4/9: GM to attend Round Table with the County of Imperial, IID and HESD to discuss priority 
projects in Heber 

FEMA: 

HPUD is working with Cal OES to release obligated funds. 

Public Comment Follow Up: 

Street Sweeping: GM brought the issue of street sweeping scheduling up at the Round Table 
with the County of Imperial and they are looking into the possibility of an alternate schedule. IC 
PW Director, confirmed at the Heber Community Advisory Committee, he is working with staff 
to find a better schedule. 

Street Lights: Street light on HWY86 and Mc Cabe Road has been repaired. 

Christmas Lights: The Christmas Lights have been removed with the generous help of IID 
volunteers. Thank you IID! 
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